
Dear QJPS Community, 

 

Remarkably, it has been almost exactly ten years since the two of us decided firmly to start a 
new journal.  Four editors joined us soon thereafter in time for our February 2005 official 
announcement/launch.  Others were enlisted at approximately the midpoint of the Q’s decade-
long timeline.   We would like to take this anniversary as an opportunity to thank all of them for 
their many years of loyalty and hard work.  Whatever are the QJPS’s successes, they are largely 
fruits of their labors, for which we are most grateful. 

We have a couple of other announcements, too.  First, effective January 1, 2015, we are stepping 
down from our positions as QJPS Editors in Chief.  It has been a good run, but good runs can 
give rise to fatigue and burnout.  Although we are not yet severely fatigued and burned out, we 
are close enough to come to the realization that now is an appropriate time for succession. 

Our second announcement, therefore, is that our two successors are not only outstanding scholars 
with substantial editorial experience but also are well-known to you.   Specifically, Scott 
Ashworth and Josh Clinton have graciously agreed to take over in January.  They have been, in 
effect, shadow editors in chief already, ramping up for what we expect to be a seamless 
transition. 

In summary, we could not be more delighted to hand off our responsibilities to Josh and Scott.  
We do so with high hopes and best wishes. 

 

Best, 

Keith and Nolan 

 
 

 


